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DEERFIELD -- In this year, the 200th anniversary of the birth of Charles Darwin and the 150th anniversary of ''On the Origin of Species,'' the First Church of Deerfield is banding together with 890 congregations nationwide to address the sometimes at-odds relationship of science and religion. 

''We want to join with those of other faith traditions across the nation and world in support of scientific inquiry,'' said the Rev. Ann Hallstein, who will be preaching on evolution Sunday at 10 a.m.

''We, as people of faith, take evolution as scientific fact.''

Hallstein's sermon will also include a component geared toward addressing what she calls the ''contention'' between some religious believers and evolutionary theory. 

The fourth annual ''Evolution Weekend'' will be held in 14 countries on five continents and 50 U.S. states.

Hallstein said that evolution is not damaging to religion. Rather, it ''probably is helpful in making (religious belief) stronger in contemplating the mystery and wonder of creation.''

Evolution Weekend was founded by Michael Zimmerman, an educator at Butler University, and is sponsored by The Clergy Letter Project, an effort to obtain signatures of Christian leaders who agree that ''religious truth is of a different order than scientific truth.''

The letters urge school officials to teach evolution in classrooms. 

''We can look to a future in which it is no longer controversial to teach our children the best science has to offer,'' Zimerman said.

More information in Evolution Weekend can be obtained at: www.evolutionweekend.org.

